## **OIG Initial Email Request**

From:

Kardan, Shadi

To:

Garcia, Roel D.; Webb, Jacqueline R.; Webster, Matthew C.

Cc:

Chau, Veronica; OIG/COC Requests

Subject:

OIG request - status of moratorium and issue with pending releases website

Date:

Thursday, May 28, 2020 11:15:05 AM

#### Good morning,

Can you please let us know whether LASD has made any decisions on whether the current moratorium will be extended on May 31, 2020 or will transfers commence on June 1, 2020?

Also, it appears the link on the LASD website that normally displays the pending releases is currently displaying an error message and cannot be accessed:

http://shq.lasdnews.net/CrimeStats/CAASS/StationCourtReleases.pdf

Is LASD making a change to the pending release link?

Thank you,

Shadi

Shadi Kardan, Deputy Inspector General Los Angeles County Office of Inspector General

# **OIG Update Request**

From:

Kardan, Shadi

To:

Garcia, Roel D.; Webb, Jacqueline R.; Webster, Matthew C.

Cc: Subject: Date: <u>Chau, Veronica</u>; <u>OIG/COC Requests</u> OIG Request- Moratorium status Monday, June 1, 2020 8:54:18 AM

Good morning everyone,

We were just wondering what the status of the transfer moratorium is today?

Thank you,

Shadi

Shadi Kardan, Deputy Inspector General Los Angeles County Office of Inspector General

## Department E-Mail Response Follow Up

From: <u>Webster, Matthew C.</u>

To: <u>Chau, Veronica</u>; <u>Corbett, Brendan J.</u>; <u>Garcia, Roel D.</u>

Cc: Lopez, Mark A.; De La Rosa, Veronica

Subject: RE: Follow Up OIG Request- Moratorium status

**Date:** Tuesday, June 2, 2020 10:22:45 AM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

## Good Morning,

The following response has been approved by Chief Corbett:

The Sheriff has decided to extend the moratorium an additional 30 days. The moratorium will be reevaluated after 30 days.

#### Department Email Response

From: Webster, Matthew C.
To: Chau, Veronica

Cc: <u>Corbett, Brendan J.; Garcia, Roel D.; Lopez, Mark A.; De La Rosa, Veronica</u>

Subject: FW: OIG request - status of moratorium and issue with pending releases website

Date: Thursday, May 28, 2020 12:11:21 PM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

#### Good Afternoon Ma'am,

Here is our response, approved by Chief Corbett:

A decision has not been made by the Sheriff at this time regarding the transfer moratorium.

No changes have been made to the pending release list. Data Systems Bureau is working to resolve a technical issue that is generating the error message.

Deputy Matthew C. Webster Inmate Reception Center - Operations

